
 

   

 

May 23, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole                  The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chairman         Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations       Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives       U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515        Washington, DC 20515 
 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for the County Service Area 44 - Sewer Treatment Project. The entity to receive 

funding for this project is the County of San Joaquin, 44 North San Joaquin Street Sixth Floor, Suite 627, 

Stockton, CA 95202. 

The funding would be for the consolidation of two aging sewer treatment facilities serving County Service 

Area (CSA) 44 Zones E (Castello Estates) and G (Linne Estates) into a single, modern, and more efficient 

treatment plant. This project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds as it will address rising operational 

costs, aging equipment, and increasingly stringent regulatory requirements, while ensuring long-term 

reliability and environmental compliance. 

This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in the funding provided is 

consistent with purposes authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(2). 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

Sincerely, 

 

Adam Gary 

Member of Congress 

 


